SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee held on Monday 29th March 2010 in the Council Chamber at 10, Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30 p.m.
PRESENT

Cllrs M Pettitt, (Chairman), N Aldis, M Bartlett, P Blaine, D Broughton, D Gale, P Jones, C Osborne, M Scott, D Sharman, P Sharman, R Smith, Mrs S Sutton, J Welbourn and G White

Together with five members of the public.

1.  Apologies: There were none.


2.  Statutory declarations of interest from members   
(F73/09)

(a) Prejudicial Interests

There were none.
(b) Personal interests
Cllr White – Item 11 as he is a relative of one of the people concerned.
3. Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council (F74/09)

Three members of the public addressed the meeting concerning planning application: CB/10/00125/FULL.
Resolved: That the following comments be sent to the planning department at Central Bedfordshire Council:
CB/10/00676 – Land at Jordans Yard

Town Council is objecting to the provision of a seventh 2 bed flat in the development.  They also asked that the front wall of the garden be reinstated in a manner similar to its previous appearance as the property is in the conservation area.

The following objections were made:

1) The addition of a seventh flat into the building would be an overdevelopment of the site.

2) There is insufficient parking in the courtyard area and parking in the vicinity is difficult.

3) There would be loss of amenity to near neighbours in the form of additional traffic and noise to the area around the flats.

It should be noted that a number of complaints have been received from near neighbours about the lack of consultation from Central Bedfordshire Council.

CB/10/00815 – 16a High Street

The Town Council had no objections to the change of use from a hairdresser’s to a tattoo and body piercing shop

CB/10/00321 – 39 Tempsford Road

The Town Council had no objections to the provision of the illustrated externally illuminated fascia sign.

CB/10/00125 – Land rear of Cambridge Road

The Town Council objects to the erection of 2 no. one bed semi-detached houses on the land:

1) Under planning application 02/00706/OUT referring to land to the rear of 57,59 and 63 Cambridge Road it should be noted that the letter approving planning permission (dated 17.09.02) says – ‘you should note that, should any additional adjacent land come forward for residential development , that development in the form of detached houses is unlikely to be acceptable’.  Members thought that the two semi-detached dwellings would occupy the same footprint and have the same visual impact as one detached dwelling.

2) The access down Edward Close is inadequate for the existing dwellings being very narrow and unable to accommodate a fire engine.  Any further development would exacerbate the problems this causes.

3) The access on to Cambridge Road is dangerous with very poor vision on exiting especially round parked cars.  Cars wanting ingress have to wait on Cambridge Road if someone is exiting.  Drivers are unable to see pedestrians walking along the pavement on Cambridge Road.

4) The properties would not be in keeping with the other properties on Edward Close, nor with those in the Cambridge Road conservation area.
5) Town Council feels that this would be an overdevelopment of the site, be unacceptable tandem development and also possibly increase the risk of flooding to other properties in Edward Close.
4. Minutes








(F75/09)

The Minutes of the Meeting of Finance and General Purposes Committee held on Monday 22nd February 2010 and as approved, amended and adopted by Council Meeting on Monday 1st March 2010, were signed.

5. Position of outstanding authorised contracted works
 (F76/09)

(a) Capital Account
Notice board in town centre


 £600.00

This is now installed.

Resolved: That the situation be noted and this item may now be deleted.
Soil sifter





 £400.00
Not yet ordered.
The Clerk reported that the Foreman had decided that this was no longer needed as the soil removed from the cemetery of late did not need sifting.

Resolved: That the situation be noted and this item may now be deleted.
 (b) Special Revenue Items

Council Offices

Parish Plan





£1500.00
Ongoing item.




Resolved: That the situation be noted.
Sandy Enhancement Group

Special Project Grant



 £550.00
Ongoing item.

Resolved: That the situation be noted.
6. Tourist Information Centre Management sub-committee     (F77/09)

The minutes, which had been previously circulated were received and considered. The Mayor reported that he had attended a function during Bedfordshire Tourism Week at Woburn Abbey.  Although generally well attended there were few civic representatives. He said that there had been a number of compliments extended about the work of the Information Centre’s assistants.

The Clerk undertook to find out the dates of the guided walks for Members and also to investigate the possibility of the Centre selling Coach tokens.

Cllr Blaine said that he had made enquires about the Experience Bedfordshire Website and had been reassured by the answers.
7. Quiet Lanes in Bedfordshire      (F78/09)
The Clerk’s report, which had been previously circulated was received and considered.  
Resolved: (a) That the Clerk be requested to ascertain if the 2009/10 Parish Partnership money has all been spent.
(b) That the Town Council’s support for the designation of Sand Lane as a Quiet Lane should be reiterated and if funds are available in the 2010/2011 Parish Partnership Budget they should be utilised for this purpose, once costings have been approved by Council.

(c) That if such funds are not available the item should be brought back to Committee for further consideration.

8. Consultation on Proposed Revision to East Bedfordshire Bus Network

(F80/09)

The Clerk’s report, which had been previously circulated was received and considered. 
Resolved: That the response sent to the informal consultation returned in January should be re-sent with the following additions:
(a) That it should be pointed out that Sandy has no direct public transport connection to Saxon Pool.

(b) That the termination of more buses at railway stations be supported in order to achieve integrated transport.

(c) That an enquiry should be made as to whether or not Cambridgeshire County Council contribute to the cost of buses travelling to Gamlingay.
9. Portable PA system

(F81/09)
The Clerk’s report, which had been previously circulated was received and considered.
Resolved: That the issue should be referred back to the Premises Sub-Committee for further consideration on the matter.
10. 20 mph zone

(F82/09)

The Clerk’s report and the response received from Central Bedfordshire Council, which had been previously circulated were received and considered.
Resolved: (a) That the Mayor’s response to the enquiry be endorsed.
(b) That Central Bedfordshire Council be asked to provide further road markings and if possible an illuminated “Slow Down” sign in the vicinity of number 99 High Street in order to encourage adherence to the speed limit.
11. Land for cemetery and allotments

(F83/09)

*Resolved:  That under the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 and by virtue of the confidential nature of the business about to be transacted Section (6) of the Exempt Information, Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985, it may contain “Information relating to the financial or business affairs of any particular person (other than the authority)”, the press and public be requested to retire from the meeting.  

12. Press Release




(F84/09)

Resolved: That no press release is considered necessary. 
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